Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday February 16th. 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr A Armstrong, Mr B Coe, Mr J Matthewson,
Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks, Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff, Mr.M.McDonnell
 
Mr D. Roper, Mr S Fidler
Apologies:
Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mr D Fortescue, Police 
a) There were no members of the public present

b) Police Report The police had e-mailed a report listing seven reported crimes in January.

c) County and District Council Reports Mr,Roper reported that after lengthy discussions and negotiations NCC had set the budget with no council tax increase. Of the £10m savings, three quarters were likely to come from back-office and efficiency savings. Broadland would be meeting shortly and he anticipated that after a draw down on reserves the council tax would remain unchanged.

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler reported that the engine testing facility works were on schedule for completion by the end of May. The rumours that the helicopter flights from North Denes Gt.Yarmouth would be transferred to Norwich were still unconfirmed.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest








Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group


Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee

Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting





Mr.S.Williams
Proprietor Elm Farm

3. Minutes of the meeting on January 19th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that only one allotment plot on Blind Lane remained vacant and that all others at both sites were paid for. Norse had agreed to stake the replacement saplings on Newton Park. A quotation was awaited for a replacement light column on Beck Lane but from the archives he had established that in 2012 it would have cost £840. The Clerk then reported  that the hedges at Beck Lane (adjacent to Brook Cottage) and at West lane had been referred to NCC for action. He had received further complaints about parking in Newton Street but had explained that this was not breaking any regulations.

5. Planning No objection was raised to a conservatory at the rear of 128 Manor Rd.

6. Code of Conduct The Clerk reminded members of their obligations under the code of conduct and that all meetings were to be considered public even if none were present.

7. Blind Lane Allotments The Clerk had received notification that the overhead lines were to be replaced by underground cables to houses in Old Norwich Road and across the allotments to the Bowls Club. He had informed tenants and was having a site meeting on Tuesday 17th. Feb.
8. Blind Lane Allotments Leylandi Hedge A quotation from Zak Branch Tree Services (£350) was accepted to reduce the height to the level of the rest of the hedge.

9. Annual Parish Meeting After discussion it was agreed that this should be held in the Mission Room prior to the April PC meeting. Mr.Coe said he would pay the hire fee.

10. Accounts passed for payment








J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£500.27

E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) inc. VAT

£92.95

Pearce & Kemp Ltd.
Street Light Maint. inc VAT


£235.98
Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments


£13.18

Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments



£149.27
11. Correspondence Broadland had confirmed that recent social housing at the Warren had been let in accordance with their local eligibility cascade. The Clerk had obtained a further quote from Zak Branch for work on an overhanging oak and dead elms on the Spixworth Road side of the Waterloo Allotments (£340) he was authorised to proceed.

12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  The Clerk said that as the lighting maintenance contract expired on March 31st. he had asked for sealed tenders from three local companies. Members agreed that Mrs.Wendy Nash should be asked to continue as internal auditor. Ray Wilks reported a broken eyelet on the Blind Lane allotment gate and Barry Coe would investigate. Pot holes were reported in Crown Road and Calf Lane. It was agreed that the Clerk ask Mr.Williams to obtain two quotations for supply and planting 50 beech hedge plants to replace those around the cemetery which had died. Tyres had been reported on a Waterloo allotment and the Clerk would ask for their removal.

13. Next Meeting  Monday March 16th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.

